East Bridgewater Council on Aging Meeting Minutes

Location:

East Bridgewater Senior Center

RECTORS TOWN CLERK THE SERVER PROTOR

Date:

June 1, 2021

Time:

Called to order 6:06 p.m.

Present:

Nancy Hill, Director; Robert Ringuette, Chairman; Dee Dee Rogers,

Secretary; Mary Haines, Treasurer; Susan Muir, Peter Andrade,

Anne Marek, Rosemary Saccocia, Helen Bomar, Joan Smith, Kathleen

Cavanagh, Associate Member, David Sheedy, Selectman

REVIEW OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Motion to accept the minutes from May was made by Susan Muir and seconded by Joan Smith, all were in favor.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Treasurer's report was made by Mary Haines, current balance is \$201.36. Motion to accept was made by Helen Bomar and seconded by Rosemary Saccocia, all were in favor.

DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Van driver training was completed and everyone passed. The certificates arrived today. The certification period is only valid for one year.

Programming is being added slowly, the COA is in need of instructors for Chair Yoga and Line Dancing.

Kelly is meeting with clients in her office, she now uses three screens which allows the client to see what she is working on much easier.

The Grab and Go lunches are seeing a continued decrease in participation.

Bocce is a big draw, it is held 3 to 4 times a week and everyone is having a great time.

The Bereavement Group has ended their session.

The Women's Tea was a great success.

Kohl's and the Christmas Tree Shop in Pembroke have been added to transportation destinations.

The Car Show will be on June 28th, there will pizza and an Ice Cream truck.

The meeting that Nancy and Bob attended with the Cable Commission resulted in the decision made by the Cable board that all volunteers and Senior Work program participants will need to be vaccinated to work there.

The COA is no longer requiring masks to be worn in the building but masks are always welcome.

Motion was made by Joan Smith to accept Nancy's report and was seconded by Rosemary Saccocia, all were in favor.

CHAIRMANS REPORT

Bob stated that he received an email from Peter Andrade that he will not be returning to the board, his term expires on June 30th. Peter's resignation was accepted with regret.

SELECTMENS REPORT

Dave Sheedy stated the Town Meeting will be held Monday June 14th. It will be a short meeting with only 17 articles.

OTHER TOPICS DISCUSSED

A motion was made by Susan Muir and seconded by Mary Haines to have Kathleen Cavanagh appointed to the Board to fill the vacancy due to Peter's resignation.

Motion was made by Joan Smith to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Ann Marek, all were in favor. The meeting adjourned at 7: 02 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Dee Dee Rogers